#20 SG1 (1 December 2021) Summary

Introduction（SG1-20-02）：
· Due to a scheduling conflict, discussions on abstract scenarios and scenario template were postponed to the next session.

Finalisation of Scenario Part of the 2nd iteration of NATM MD（SG1-20-03）: 
SG1 reviewed the remaining points and agreed with the following amendments. The agreed text will be submitted to the VMAD IWG. 
· 5.14： CLEPA explained the proposal to delete ‘excess of speed limit’ from the example, and SG1 agreed to delete the text as proposed. 
· 5.23：After discussion based on the UK proposal, SG1 agreed with the following text:
【Agreed Text】The scenario catalogue is not necessarily exhaustive and authorities may need to consider additional scenarios as necessary to support safety validation of an ADS feature. Such a decision may be based on the ODD and behaviour competencies of the ADS being validated. 
For example, if an ADS feature is developed with an ODD which is not covered in the scenario catalogue, or with a capability not covered in the scenario catalogue, it is essential to consider additional scenarios to ensure the scenarios are appropriate for the ODD and capabilities to be tested.
· A couple of minor editorial changes (5.22, Annex 2) to be included.

Collaboration between FRAV and SG1（SG1-20-04）:
· SG1 leader introduced the status report (SG1-20-04). No questions/objections were raised, and it was agreed to submit/present the report to the VMAD IWG.

ODD based Scenario Generating Framework（SG1-20-05）：
· CLEPA presented the document (SG1-20-05). Several comments were raised on the diagram (relationship/link between functional requirements and each scenario (especially critical scenarios), potential need for the link between safety target and functional requirement, potential need for modification to be more aligned with certification/verification purposes, etc.). Some members also pointed out the need for establishing pass/fail criteria（’what is safe enough’）(under FRAV), and need for further discussing the scenario coverage issue. CLEPA suggested preparing a one-page summary of the approach and discussing possibility of including it into the NATM MD. This topic will be further discussed at the next session. 

Next Meeting： TBC
